
891-516-0036 – Goongerah Forest Block – Bendoc Forest District 

 

Dear VicForests and Department of Sustainability and Environment staff, 

 

Coupe 891-516-0036 (Figure 1.) of the Goongerah Forest Block in the Bendoc Forest 

District is currently active and been clearfell logged. 

 

The Long Footed Potoroo (Potorous longipes) has been detected via remote camera video 

footage at least twice at two separate locations within this coupe.  One location reported 

by an independent public survey
1
, and the other by VicForest (Figure 2.). 

 

Logging has been witnessed at close proximity to the site of these detections. (10/05/2011) 

 

At each of these detection locations of the Long Footed Potoroo at least the Fauna and 

Flora Guarantee (FFGA) Action Statement prescriptions for the LFP (see APPENDIX A 

for reference) must be implemented before any logging can proceed in this area. 

 

If these measures have been undertaken, please provide me with the documentation 

demonstrating compliance with these FFGA requirements, including the relevant maps 

displaying the implementation of the required SMZ and SPZ’s for these detections, 

information as to who has produced and approved these management procedures and that 

these management zones have been shown as part of the Forest Mangement Area Zoning 

Scheme. 

 

However, given recent observation of clear fell logging operations in and around these 

detection sites, it is difficult to imagine that these measures have been implemented. 

 

If this is indeed the case, this logging operation will need to stop immediately to avoid 

further breach of VicForests requirements to comply with the regulatory scheme 

operating within Victorian State Forest. 

 

If your responsibilities within either VicForests or the Department of Sustainability and 

Environment are raised by this issue please ensure that this occurs immediately and 

respond to my e-mail address confirming that this has occurred and what further 

measures pertaining to this issue will be pursued. 

 

I note that there are approximately 30 further publicly submitted Long Footed Potoroo 

detections within VicForests scheduled logging coupes that I am aware of requiring 

similar LFP FFGA Action Statement implementation and Forest Management Zone 

amendments.  Where I am responsible for these submissions I expect to be contacted as 

to the proposed FMZ amendments consequent to the detection. 

 

Thankyou., I await your response.   

 

Andrew Lincoln  asl80@hotmail.com   11/05/2011

                                                 
1
 Submitted to Department of Sustainability and Environment on the 23/02/2010 



Figure 1. Approved VF Bendoc TRP centred on coupe 891-516-0036 

 
 



Figure 2. DSE Forest Explorer centered on coupe 891-516-0036 with LFP detection 

records mapped. 

 

LFP Remote Camera Location Details within coupe 891-516-0036: 

Public: 55h 0653382 / 5877537 

VF: 653135 // 5877918 

 

 
 

 



APPENDIX A: Below are extracts from: “Action Statement – Flora and Fauna Guarantee Act – No. 58 (revised in 2009) – 
Long-footed Potoroo – Potorous longipes”, DSE, 2009 
 

 … 

 
End of Extracts. 
 


